Brennan Middle School

Brennan Organization of Parents

March 11, 2014
Officers in attendance: Lisa Ramos, Mary Morris, Robyn Crowe, Rose Larson
Attending: Karen Saltzman 
Opening: At 6:40 the meeting was called to order by Lisa Ramos.  

The minutes from last months meeting were reviewed and accepted.

Principal’s Report:

· The student faculty basketball game is scheduled for March 12.  Each grade level has 15 players per team.

· The vocabulary bee now has a winner from each grade.  The next level of competition will take place on April 9 in the gym.  Following the school wide bee, there will be a district wide bee held at the high school.
· MCAS begin next week.

· Parent conferences are scheduled for March 13.
· The next ACEP meeting will be March 20th here at Brennan.
· The “Step Challenge” will begin soon for grade 5.

· Late buses are continuing to run.

· The Ice Cream Social for Honor Roll and Student of the Month will take place on June 13th.

President’s Report:

· A tee shirt company contacted Lisa to try and sell shirts for field day.  It was decided not to purchase them.
· Lisa recently attended a meeting at the high school with the music parent group.  There was a discussion regarding a Junior District Musical, where middle school students who participate in the music programs come together for the “Music in the Parks” program.  It would take coordination between the middle school music programs to make this happen.  This is something to consider.

· June 17th the 8th grade is scheduled to visit High Meadow.

· The BOP may be able to apply for the Attleboro Culture Grant to finance future field trips/bus fees.

· Book Fair update-no current news.

· The Butter Braid fundraiser is due March 24th and pick up is scheduled for April 7th.  

· A new request form for funds from the BOP has been developed.  An email to the BOP in addition to the form is requested.  The reason for the request, the amount needed and contact information should be included. Please submit all future requests at least one month prior to the date the funds are needed.

· Robyn Crowe is stepping down as treasurer at the end of this year.  The BOP thanks her for all her time and effort.  If anyone is interested in being the treasurer next year, please contact Lisa.
· Rose Larson reported the Box Tops contest brought in $340.80.  A raffle will be held on Friday march 14th for a Target or ITunes gift card.

Meeting adjourned at 8:08 pm
Respectfully submitted

